Hedon Town Council


Minutes of the Proceedings of a Meeting of

Finance & General Purposes Committee
25 January 2018
Present:
In the Chair – Cllr S Gallant
Cllrs:
C Billany, N Black, J Dennis, Mrs B Goldspink, A Marshall, 
Miss S Rommell, B Stockdale, Miss D Storr, T West and G Thurston
Clerk:

Judith Macklin, Town Clerk
1.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllrs:
M Bryan 

Resolved:
that apologies were accepted

 2.
Confirmation of the Minutes 
The Minutes of the meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee held on 14 December 2017 were agreed as being a correct record of the proceedings thereat.  
Resolved:
that the minutes were confirmed as a true record 
 3.
Declaration of Interests
3.1
It was agreed that any declaration of interest be dealt with at the time the relevant item was discussed.
3.2
There were no dispensations to be noted.

 4.
Accounts Payable - January
The Schedule tabled will form part of the minutes.  The Town Clerk answered questions from Members.
Resolved:
that the accounts for payment for January 2018, signed off by two Councillors, in the sum of £11,553.29 be accepted for payment
 5.
To consider the Risk Assessment Report – Meetings of the Council
Members reviewed the risks associated with Meetings of the Council.
Resolved:
that the Risk Assessment Report for Meetings of the Council was approved as tabled
 6.
Update re 2nd Draft of Hedon Local Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plan

Cllr Billany told members that the alterations suggested at the last meeting had been passed to ERYC and a further draft was expected; so long as the alterations were included then the Mayor would sign the document.  If not, the document would be brought back to the Committee for further discussion.
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 7.
To consider the planned closure of the South Holderness Technology College swimming pool

Cllrs Gallant and Thurston declared personal interests as they were Governors of South Holderness Technology College.

The Chairman noted that this issue had been raised in the Public Participation Session prior to the meeting.  Members agreed that it was important that this facility was not lost and that residents should be encouraged to use it; the public opening times should be confirmed and publicised.

It was proposed and seconded that the Town Council write to ERYC expressing concern about the possible closure of the facility and emphasising the importance of it being sustained.  


An amendment was proposed, seconded and agreed by a show of hands vote, that voting on the proposal was deferred until more discussion had taken place under this agenda item.


Councillors discussed ways of advertising the facility.  
Resolved:
that a letter was sent to ERYC expressing concern at the possibility that this facility might be lost to residents of Hedon and the surrounding area, and asking how ERYC planned to encourage use of the sports hall and pool in order to try and keep it open; information should also be sought on the times when the facility would be open for public use

 8.
To consider Payments and Charges document


After a general discussion Councillors felt that more investigation was needed on this item and the Town Clerk was asked to put this on the next agenda.

 9.
To consider authorisation procedures for use of Council Chambers for non-Council meetings/events

Members discussed whether the Mayor had authority to permit free use of the Town Hall for non-Council meetings/events other than when he hosts ‘Mayor’s Charity’ functions.  Specific mention was made of the Burns Night event when in the past the Mayor has granted use of the Council Chambers with no booking fee and surplus money raised donated to the Mayor’s Charity.  The Town Clerk would look into the legalities through ERNLLCA.
Resolved:
that authorisation for allowing free use of the Council Chambers for non-Council meetings/events (other than when the Mayor hosts ‘Mayor’s Charity’ functions) must be given by the Council

Cllr Black arrived at the meeting.

Resolved:
that the Council Chambers could be used free of charge for the Burns Night event on 26 January
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10.
Traffic Issues
10.1
Parking Enforcement Officer update – 
Cllr Storr commented on the amount of social media posting about parking enforcement which reinforced the public perception that more enforcement was needed.  Cllr Dennis noted that ERYC currently had 18 Enforcement Officers (full complement - 21) that covered the whole of the East Riding; with 20 visits made to Hedon so far in January.  Information he had received from ERYC confirmed that it was not possible for an Enforcement Officer to be recruited for a particular area, which conflicted with information given to the Town Clerk.  The Town Clerk was asked to make further investigations about the possibility.
Resolved:
that the Town Clerk write to ERYC to find out how many tickets had been issued in Hedon in the last three months so that the information could be publicised as a deterrent

10.2
Parking on market days - 
The Chairman referred to the e-mails between the Town Clerk, the Parking Enforcement Team and the Markets and Allotments Officer.  It seemed that neither department could legally enforce parking restrictions on market day.  Cllr Dennis confirmed that this problem had been highlighted in other market towns and that a report was being prepared for discussion at ERYC level.   
11.
Report from Events Working Group

Cllr Storr updated members on the meetings of the Events Working Group on 10 and 25 January and forthcoming events.  A separate working group was in place for Hedfest 2018 and would be chaired by Mr D Thompson.  The group had discussed various possibilities and priority was being given to contacting potential sponsors.   Notes of both working groups would be circulated to all Cllrs.
Cllr Storr confirmed that an item was being put on the Events agenda for the next meeting to look at the Beacon Lighting project on 11 November 2018 to commemorate the end of WW1.

12.
Correspondence
12.1
Members noted the e-mail from ERYC about the progression of the Station Car Park; letters would be going out to residents informing them that the work was due to start in mid February for a projected four week period.  Cllr West noted that, as the Council appointed liaison with Mr Hazell re the scheduled building work to the Hedon Library, he had discussed this with Mr Hazell.  ERYC intended the Station car park to be open before they closed Church Lane car park for the work to the Library.
13.
Members’ Points of information and items for the next agenda
13.1
The Town Clerk updated members on the damage to the fence on Thorn Road following a traffic incident; she was in contact with the police and would pursue this with the car driver’s insurance company.
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13.2
Inspector Hinch updated members on the crime report for Hedon.  He confirmed that his team would be revisiting the Shop Watch Scheme to try and combat shop theft.  

13.3
Cllr Dennis noted that the new Traders’ Association had been invited to send a small deputation to meet Councillors prior to the Planning Committee Meeting on 8 February.  
…………………………………………….
Chairman of Finance & General Purposes Committee
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